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MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT 
Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Michael Frost, JPA Staff
Michael Rock, Fairfax
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
Anne Montgomery, Mill Valley
Jeff Rawles, JPA Consultant
Debra Stutsman, San Anselmo
Nancy Grisham, JPA Staff
Adam Politzer, Sausalito


Margaret Curran, Tiburon
OTHERS PRESENT
Jean Bonander, Larkspur
Loretta Figueroa, Almonte Sanitary District, LTF
Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Kerry Mazzoni, San Rafael
David Bracken, Corte Madera
Christopher Gray, San Rafael Fire Dept.
Michael Frank, Novato
Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary

MEMBERS ABSENT


Gary Broad, Ross

George Rodericks, Belvedere


Call to Order The Board of Directors meeting came to order at 9:07 AM.

1. Report on JPA Household Hazardous Waste Facility. Staff provided a history of the San Rafael Household Hazardous Waste Facility.    San Rafael received a permit to operate the HHW Facility, which they entered into an agreement with the Marin Recycling and Resource Recovery Association (MRRRA) to operate.  In 1996 the JPA entered into an agreement with the City of San Rafael to allow all Marin citizens, excluding Novato, to use the facility.  In 2007 the JPA was awarded a $300,000 grant for facility improvements.  However, a problem arose due to grant language that states the JPA needs to maintain ownership of real and personal property funded by the grant.  JPA staff has worked with counsel, the CIWMB and the City of San Rafael to come to an agreement that will satisfy the grant terms by ensuring the JPA will refund grant funds on a pro rata basis if the Facility closes before 10 years.   Patty Garbarino, President of the MRRRA, stated that Marin Sanitary Service would repay grant funds if the HHWF closes prior to the 10 year requirement.  Legal Counsel for each group has been working on an agreement that would indemnify the JPA from repayment of the funds and place the requirement on Marin Sanitary Service.  Additionally, each party agreed that the contracts for facility operation should be updated and recommended a subcommittee of JPA Board members be appointed to review the agreements.  Jean Bonander asked if the subcommittee to revise the agreements could be the Executive Committee.  Staff and JPA members agreed that a three member subcommittee would work better. 
M/s Nordhoff, Montgomery to authorize Michael Frost to sign an agreement with the CIWMB to reflect an acceptable amortization of the $300,000 CIWMB HHW Facility Improvements Grant and to sign a separate or combined indemnification agreement with MRRRA to indemnify the JPA for the acceptable amortization of the $300,000 CIWMB HHW Facility Improvement Grant, both of which will be subject to review and approval by the JPA and CIWMB attorneys.  The motion was unanimously approved.
M/s Nordhoff, Montgomery to allow staff to amend the existing CIWMB grant agreement to eliminate the securitization provisions currently contained in the grant and authorize Michael Frost to sign the required grant amendments necessary to accommodate CIWMB approval that the JPA does not have to take title to property funded by the grant.  The motion was unanimously approved.
Ken Nordhoff, Matthew Hymel, and Debra Stutsman volunteered to be on the subcommittee for review of the HHW Facility Agreements.  M/s Rock, Bonander to appoint a subcommittee of Ken Nordhoff, Matthew Hymel, and Debra Stutsman to work with the City of San Rafael to update the current operating agreement with MRRRA for oversight of the HHW and the existing agreement for HHW program oversight and administration and report back to the Executive Committee.  The motion was unanimously approved.
2.  Open Time. No comments were received.
3. Adjourn.
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